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MINUTES OF THE RECESSED MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL  
JUNE 14, 2021 

 

The City Council of the City of Goldsboro, North Carolina, recessed from a Special Meeting on 
June 10, 2021 to meet on June 14, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.to discuss the FY21-22 Budget in the 
Council Chambers, City Hall, 214 North Center Street, Goldsboro, NC with attendance as 
follows: 

Present: Mayor Pro Tem David Ham, Presiding 
Councilmember Hiawatha Jones  
Councilmember Bill Broadaway 
Councilmember Taj Polack 
Councilmember Brandi Matthews 
Councilmember Gene Aycock  
Tim Salmon, City Manager  
Laura Getz, City Clerk 

  
Absent:  Mayor Chuck Allen 

    

Call to Order  Mayor Pro Tem Ham called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Budget Discussion  

Council resumed the discussion on the FY21-22 proposed budget. 

Tim Salmon, City Manager shared the following presentation:  
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Councilmember Jones passed out a packet of information regarding the ARP funding and asked 
council not to pass the 15% water and sewer tax increase.  

Mr. Tim Salmon responded to the discussion about the ARP funds and water and sewer rate 
increase. Council members discussed the rate increase. Councilmembers Jones, Polack, and 
Matthews were opposed to the water and sewer rate increase.  

Council asked questions about the needs of the Public Utilities Department. Mike Wagner, 
Public Utilities Director presented information about the needs of the department.  

Mr. Tim Salmon shared information concerning a request to use the occupancy tax fund from 
Travel and Tourism.  

 

Dustin Pike, Tourism Board President shared information with council.  

Erin Fonseca, Downtown Development Director recommended funding Wi-Fi in the amount of 
$15,000 from the MSD budget and requested to keep the downtown art in the current budget.  

 

Council recommendations: 

Council reached a consensus to use the $40,000 generated by tourism with no recommended 
staff salary increase.  

Council reached a consensus to keep the Military Affairs Committee (MAC) funding in the 
budget and for council to pay the fees themselves if they would like to be a member.  

Council reaffirmed their consensus to cut the Waynesborough Park donation of $18K and spread 
the funds equally among other funded agencies. 

Council reached a consensus concerning a budget transfer from the MSD at the Director’s 
discretion for downtown Wi-Fi on the South end of Center Street. The Director will send the 
City Manager and Finance Director a recommendation of the line items for the transfer. 

Council did not reach consensus regarding the 15 % water and sewer rate increase.  
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Council reached a consensus to use the American Rescue Plan (ARP) funds to fund this years 
CIP issues.  

 

CM Polack requested rescheduling the meeting on June 21, 2021 to vote on the budget due to a 
personal obligation out of town. Council discussed adopting the budget on Friday, June 18, 2021, 
time to be determined after discussing the issue of a remote meeting with the city attorney. The 
regular scheduled council meeting will be held on June 21, 2021.     

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:53.  

   

       _________________________ 
       David Ham  
       Mayor Pro Tem  
 

       ________________________ 
       Laura Getz, MMC/NCCMC 
       City Clerk  
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